
IMPORTANT NOTICE ON NEW RESTRICTIONS RELATED TO 

NOVEL CORONAVIRUS 

 

1. Based on designated Bosnia and Herzegovina as a target area for denied 

permission to land in Japan on the Immigration Control and Refugee 

Recognition Act of Japan, foreigners who have stayed in Bosnia and 

Herzegovina within the last 14 days will not be permitted to land in Japan 

unless there are special circumstances from 0:00 am on 3 April 2020 

(Japanese Time) until the last day of April 2020. The period can be renewed. 

 

2. Visa applications will be accepted only when there are special 

circumstances ( Diplomatic and Official visa, Spouse of Japanese national 

etc. ).Visa applicants are required to fill in and submit a special questionnaire. 

 

3. All nationals ( both foreigners and Japanese ) arriving from Bosnia and 

Herzegovina are subjected to the PCR test and to be requested to stay at a 

location designated by the quarantine station chief for 14 days and to refrain 

from using public transportation in Japan. 


